COS.99/03
CRIME AND DISORDER PERFORMANCE INDICATORS

With reference to Minute COS.81/03, the Executive Director (Ms Mooney) and Sgt Andy Baines attended the meeting to update Members on performance in relation to Crime and Disorder.

Ms Mooney advised that the Community Safety Officer post and Anti-Social Behaviour post had been advertised and it was anticipated that interviews would be held during the week commencing 10 November 2003.  The Crime and Disorder Partnership had approved a Joint Carlisle and Eden Team and the Carlisle Community Safety Officer post would be upgraded, with the Partnership meeting the increase in funding. Commences 5.1.04 – Stephen O’Keeffe.

Sgt Baines then circulated details of performance on Crime and Disorder Performance Indicators and the information included within the Crime Bulletin for August.  He also provided an update on action on Best Value Performance Indicators highlighting the areas where performance on individual schemes was not on target but was in some danger or was unlikely to be achieved.  During discussion on these areas where performance was not in line with target, the following issues were highlighted:-

(a) In relation to a number of a specific schemes, it had been difficult to get people to take responsibility for individual schemes.  This may be due to lack of funding or resources but also to the already busy work schedules of a number of people involved.  Sgt Baines advised that capacity problems were being reviewed as part of a review of partnership processes and ways that strategies were managed.   

(b) National Safer Clubbing Guidelines – This was not an action which was being pursued any more as it had been superseded by other activities and could therefore be removed from subsequent reports.

(c) The targets in relation to Anti-Social Behaviour were unlikely to be achieved due to the absence of an Anti-Social Behaviour Co-ordinator. Jan Gordon commences 5.1.04 This post had been advertised and it was hoped that performance would improve in the future.  Members were particularly concerned that the absence of anyone in post had meant that performance targets were unlikely to be achieved although they recognised the work which other Officers had been undertaking to sustain the whole strategy.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be informed of the Committee’s concerns that performance on a number of Crime and Disorder Indicators was not on course with targets.  They recognised that posts had been advertised and hoped that staffing issues would be resolved.

(2) That the Committee places on record its thanks to Sgt Baines for covering a number of areas of work in the absence of other postholders.

(3) That progress with filling the posts be reported to future meetings of the Committee.

(4) That effort be made to ensure that partnerships are taking on board what the City Council is trying to achieve regarding meeting performance targets.

(5) That when a Community Safety Officer is in post, they submit a Report to a future meeting of this Committee, setting out how Section 17 Responsibilities should be treated as a priority. Flagged for 5.1.04.

